
 

 
 

February 1, 2010  
 

 

January Club Meeting Fourteen club members and spouses had an excellent 
visit to Gordie Adams’ machine shop in Milton on Saturday morning January 
16. Gordie has an awesome setup there with lots of lathes, mills and other 
specialty equipment for making race car, street rod and other parts.  He told us 
about his business and all the things he does there.  We had a brief club 
business meeting and then went to the Milton Diner for lunch.  
 
Next Club Meeting  Our next club meeting will be at Mike LeMire’s Upholstery 
Shop in Richmond.  Mike is a very experienced and well respected upholsterer in this area who 
has done the interiors of lots of classics and street rods including Bob Brunelle’s ’32 Reo and 
several of Ken Bessette’s cars. The meeting is Tuesday night February 16 at 6:30.  Richmond 
Upholstery is at # 157 East Main Street, Richmond.  From the 4 corners on Rt. 2 in Richmond head 
east toward Bolton. Mike's is the 10th house on the left.  He has an upper and lower parking lot that 
should accommodate us. He's working on a ‘34 Ford Sedan, a '55 Jag XK-140, and a Rolls 
Royce! Not sure what cars will be in the shop on that day.  Note that the meeting is at 6:30 rather 
than 7:00.  This is best for Mike. 
 
 Winter meetings.  Here are the remaining winter meeting places. March meeting has not been 
confirmed, April meeting is tentatively scheduled.   

 
 February- Mike LeMire’s Upholstery Shop 
 
 March- Vermont Engine Shop 
 
 April- Jim Ricker’s Auto Shop 
 
 
Club Plaques If you ordered a decorated club plaque it is finished and will be brought to the 
February meeting. 
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Dinner/Party The 2010 edition of the club dinner/party is being worked on. Tentative date is about 
the third week of March.  Bob Brunette has the particulars about going back to the Stonegrill 
Restaurant in Morrisville and has researched the possibility of going to The 158 Main Street 
Restaurant in Jeffersonville.  Ev Peyrat is working on Zachary’s in South Burlington.  Any other ideas 
would be welcomed at the next meeting.  We would like to get this all taken care of at the February 
meeting so please come prepared to give any information you have regarding same. 
 
Want to make $300?  A Newsletter Member, Car Bickmore has a ’64 Oldsmobile F-85 that he would 
like to sell.  His asking price is $5900.  If you would like to buy it…fine!  
But if not, perhaps you would like to take it to car shows and try to sell it.  
If you get a buyer for the asking price Carl will give you $300.  If you 
negotiate a higher price there is a 5% seller’s fee. Some of you do not 
have street rods or custom cars so perhaps you would like to take Carl 
up on the deal.  You could also put it on display in front or your house if 
your house is on a busy street or highway to attract a potential buyer.  The car is a four door sedan 
with a V6 235 CI engine. Five new tires. Seat belts and shoulder harnesses.  No rust.  Nice car! It 
may need e-brake and accelerator pump work. He has all the papers.  Call Carl at 872-2685. 
 
Fellow Pages I have all NSRA membership numbers except those of John Martell, Ellis O’Hear, Ken 
Hoadley and Joe Myers.  I will be sending in the list for the upcoming Fellow Pages about February 4 
so if I don’t hear from you four guys I will send it in with the space for number blank. 
 

Classified Ads 
 
Wanted: GM TH 400 transmission.  Jan Hemsted 879-0465 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Champlain Valley Street Rodders 
336 Birchwood Drive 

Colchester, VT 05446 

E-mail: artstultz@comcast.net 

Pres.: Harold Douse 802-893-3966 
       Vice Pres.:Tim Sargent 802-635-6187 
             Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283 
         Treasurer: Bob Brunette 802-644-2936 
www.ChamplainValleyStreetrodders.com 


